

# Club Service Minutes

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> September 2016

## Apologies

- Ben, Bob, Mike,

## Present

- Ian, Steve, Graham, Julia, Janet

## Minutes from previous meeting

- These were accepted

## Matters arising

- There were no matters arising that would not be covered through the agenda

## Business

- Club calendar. The High Sheriff of Leicester is to be invited as a speaker. To discuss help with fund raising. Ian and Steve to discuss and sort suitable date.
- Vintage and classic car review. This is to be discussed at next meeting when all information received. 47 vehicles attended and approx. £1000.00 was raised for LOROS.
- Joint Club meeting with DG- 6<sup>th</sup> September. 42 Rotarians attending from the 3 clubs plus satellite club. Ian
- District Conference, Nottingham 16/17/18<sup>th</sup> September. 2 members plus wives are staying overnight. Sergeant at arms for the conference, coming to give us a talk on what is required on the 12<sup>th</sup> September.
- AGM is on the 24 April 2017.
- Ben is to discuss with Atul, a possible date for an evening meal at Spice of India. Ben/Atul.
- Teas for the elderly. 30<sup>th</sup> October. All in hand. Adrienne to advise nearer the date help required. Adrienne/ Helen.
- Harvest Supper 31 October. Ian looking into Kirby Bellars village Hall. A list to go round so a balance can be achieved for the food. Bring your own drinks. Any money raised or food donated would be given to storehouse. Fellowship evening. Adrienne/Janet.
- Minor Sports. We won by default as Wreake Valley couldn't get a team together due to holiday commitments.
- Christmas Party. Discussed with Jenny, it is to be 19 December 2016. Sysonby Knoll shouldn't be busy so should have the place virtually to our selves.
- Christmas Parcels. Collection 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> December at Sainsbury's To go ahead this year as in previous years. To be reviewed in the New Year.

- Santa Sleigh. Waiting to hear details. In discussions with Keith Yates from Belvoir.
- Santa fun run. No report waiting for update.
- Quiz night. Spoke to Pam Posnett, coming back to me with a date in April when she has spoken to Richard Angraves. British Legion will be booked when we have a date.
- Charter. 20 March 2017. Janet and Adrienne looking into various venues.
- Burns Night. Ben has sent an interest form to club members awaiting the result. Need to change from a Saturday to a Friday due to Piper not being available.
- Joint Ball. Autumn 2017 awaiting an update from the committee.
- Communications. Timing for each event is essential, to enable all fliers and publicity to be done well in advance of the event, to gain maximum support. The organiser to notify Julia as far in advance as possible. To be further discussed at next meeting.
- Diary. Please notify Steve of any event to be added to the Blue card.
- AOB. We have a small stock of the yellow Rotary Gilets, at Alison's if any one requires one.